

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Townsend Building 401 Federal Street Suite 2 Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 DOE WEBSITE: http://www.doe.k12.de.us Susan S. Bunting, Ed.D. Secretary of Education Voice: (302) 735-4000 FAX: (302) 739-4654

December 13, 2019

Ms. Melissa Rhoads Chairperson, Board of Directors Providence Creek Academy 273 West Duck Creek Road Clayton, DE 19938

Dear Ms. Rhoades:

I am pleased to inform you that the minor modification request submitted by Providence Creek Academy to increase enrollment by a total of 6% (40 students) for the 2020/2021 school year has been approved, effective immediately. This modification falls within the range for a "minor modification," as defined by 14 DE Admin. Code 275.9.9.1.1.

If you should have any questions of concerns about this minor modification approval, please contact Leroy Travers at (302) 735-4020.

Sincerely

Susan S. Bunting, Ed.D.

Secretary of Education

cc: Denise Stouffer, Head of School, Providence Creek Academy Chuck Longfellow, Associate Secretary, Operations Support